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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   July 28, 2017, 10-12 noon
Location:  Cardinal Innovations, Chapel Hill,  NC
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants:  Brandon Alexander, Chandrika Brown, Teka Dempson, Frederick Douglas, Sonja Frison, Jadda Jefferies, Libby Jones, Dawn Manus, Joanne Scatturo, Paul Savery, Gerri Smith, Cathy Stephenson, Tammy Theall, Cynthia Trickel, Hannah Fletcher, Kristin Byrd, Gail Birdsong
Adobe: Trina Hallway, Wanda Douglas, Stacy Justiss, Maryann Lalemand, 
Phone:  Mary Lloyd
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions complete.  

	Approval of Minutes
	July 14, 2017, minutes distributed by email prior to the meeting.  Motion to approve minutes for posting on the website. Motion second.  Minutes approved
Everyone was reminded to be sure and sign the attendance sheet.

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Upcoming Events: 

Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda Items:

Meeting Location:

Listserv Info:
Website:
	Updates:  Dawn Manus and Cathy Stephenson gave an update on last week’s SOC coordinator meeting.  SOC coordinators were asked to list a challenge and a “best moment”.  Moving forward Family Partner’s will be at all meetings. 
Joanne Scatturo talked about some things going on in NC:

· Raise the Age – was signed this morning.  

· State budget now has a line item for NCFPA (NC Foster Parent Association) in Child Welfare

· Continuation discussion on Children’s Cabinet

· Mental Health has severe cuts to direct services

With all these things going on along with the School Mental Health Initiative, there will be a need for more family voice and youth voice.  We will need to start recruiting family and youth leaders at all levels.  We will need to remember that families have needs like transportation, childcare etc and we need to acknowledge these needs.  We need to be looking at where the money can come from to pay families and youth and meet their needs.

The collaborative needs to be sure we reach family and youth leaders from across the state and to make sure they are true Family Partners. 
Topic:  Continuation of Sub-committee report outs;
Social Marketing and Communication:  Brandon Alexander
The State Collaborative website has been under revisions and will be going live soon. The hope is that it will be live by the next collaborative meeting.  There will be a video on the website about the membership committee.  The committee is looking at branding SOC in NC.  This is in the very early stages and there is some money that has been set aside for this.  The committee still has sports available to be a part of the social marketing committee.   Chairs for each committee are to send Renee Cordero minutes of their meetings and any information they want to be put on the website.  If anyone has something they want to get out to the collaborative they should email the information to Brandon and Renee.
Suggestions /comments from collaborative members:

· List on the website when it was last updated

· Are we tracking how many times the website has been visited?  Yes, we have google analytics.

Membership Committee:  Sonja Frison and Jadda Jefferies
Goals:

· Recruit 3 members for this committee from the strategic planning retreat:  completed
· Recruit for specific groups or agencies:  in progress.  The committee has reached out to suggested contacts.
· Provide for more diverse youth voice such as through social media or other mechanisms:  in progress. The committee recognized the need for youth/young adult co-chair.  Jadda Jefferies is now serving as co-chair.  The committee is also looking at putting something on Facebook or doing a commercial.
· Create materials and resources around the collaborative and its work: Partially completed.
· Create a training for members to ensure understanding of Collaborative:  Incomplete.   Training co-chair is also on this committee and working on this area.
· Retain members after they have joined the collaborative – put out some language to interview folks and reviewed and made changes so folks would not be put on the spot: Incomplete
Suggestions/comments from collaborative members:

     Are you reaching out to the Hispanic population in Alamance County?  Yes, they have been talking with Veronica Arias and she is helping to spread the information to other youth.
Executive Committee: Joanne Scatturo and Teka Dempson
Accomplishments
· Developed an executive committee which meets once a month.

· Put on a SOC statewide conference with over 300 in attendance.

· In the process of putting on regional SOC Learning Institutes around the state.

· Offering Leadership training
· Working with NC Child on legislative information

· Partnered with NC Child, Youth MOVE, SAYSO, NC Families United to host a meeting with Michelle Hughes the ED of NC Child, to discuss an overview of the current proposed child welfare bill and its possible implications.  76 attended.

SOC Institutes – Alliance has completed their Institutes.  Sandhills is having 2 institutes.  September 11th at Randolph Community College and September 25th in Pinehurst. Cardinal Central will have an emphasis on School-Based Mental Health, no date yet.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made and seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 12:00 noon.
Upcoming event: TOT Training:
The location will be in Asheville, August 2-4, 2017. This class is full.
August 11, 2017 10am – 12pm
Agenda will be shared through the collaborative listserv. 
Location:  Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560.  PLEASE NOTE A CHANGE OF LOCATION FOR JULY 28TH, 2017
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box. 
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